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Memo 

To: Mayor John Dowless, Council President Horn, 

Council Member Chotas, Lomas, Pierce and Horn 

CC: Chief Freeburg, PD Chief of Staff Patterson, Administrative Assistant Brett 

Sollazzo; Tammy Campbell, McDirmit-Davis 

From: Sandra Riffle, Interim City Clerk 

Date: August 31, 2022 

Re: 

 

Tentative Millage Rate and Budget Adoption - First Public Hearing 

(9/6/2022) 

 

This is the first public hearing for adopting the tentative millage rate for the City of Edgewood, 

along with the adoption of the tentative budget. As requested from Council in the last budget 

workshop, the budget was prepared using a millage rate of 5.25. The following is a history of the 

City's millage from 2007 to the present: 

 

YEAR MILLAGE RATE 

2007 4.700 

20008-2010 3.950 

2011-2018 4.950 

2019 – Present 5.250 

 

 

Notes: 

 During workshop #2 there was discussion regarding the amount of reserves that the City is allowed to 

have.   Per the City Charter Section 5.09. Unrestricted reserves shall not exceed 75% of gross annual 

revenues. After the workshop it was determined that the 2022/23 proposed budget would put the City 

above the threshold.   

 The table below was provided by Tammy Campbell of McDirmit Davis to show a comparison from 

2017 through the 2023 budget for reserves.  Her comments are as follows. 

 

1. For 2023, the city was conservative in the revenue budget estimates. Because of this, the 75% of revenues 

number is on the low side. 

2. In 2021 we did an adjustment to close out the old fines and forfeitures fund. Most of this balance was 

unrestricted, so it was moved to the general fund. The 2021 audit did not capture this as reducing the 

restricted fund balance, and are still showing that as an amount restricted for public safety. This difference 

is about $108,000 that we have included in unrestricted that the audit did not. 

3. Another factor is that as of 7/31, there was approximately $270,000 of unrestricted income. This is 

increasing the unrestricted reserve much more than the 2022 budget, which planned to use $195,000 of 

reserves.  As we finish up 2022, the unrestricted reserve may change, and the total revenue number will 

also increase 
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Even though your budgets for the past few years have planned to dip into reserves, the city has done better than 

budgeted each year, and for most of the past 5 years has increased reserves. 

 

 
 

 

Below is the required form of the Motion to approve the City's millage rate. 

"I move to adopt Ordinance No. 2022-07 setting the City of Edgewood's millage rate for Fiscal Year 

2022/2023 at 5.250 mills which represents a 5.86 percent increase over the roll-back rate of 4.9591 mills". 

 

Following is the required form of the Motion to approve the City's tentative budget. 

"I move to adopt Resolution No. 2022-05 a Resolution adopting the tentative budget and confirming the date 

of the second public hearing for Fiscal Year 2022/2023. 

 


